
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      16 September 2012

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by Barbara Riddy.  19 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 19 August 2012 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                               Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
 
Problems with the Club telephone and internet continue.  Autumn Umanetz and Ken Welte will continue to troubleshoot.  If the problem cannot be resolved within one week a landline phone will be re-installed.
The Executive resolved to take immediate action to deal with unpaid dues and parking fees.  The membership director will make a final attempt to notify overdue members that their memberships will be terminated next week.
Club restrooms are not being left in a clean condition.  Members are asked to clean up after themselves or the Club will have to hire a cleaner at considerable expense.  Have pride in your Clubhouse.

3. Financial
August
Net income      -$3,222.15
Year to Date      $6,014.89
Moved by Murray Welte: that the August 2012 financial report be accepted  

Seconded by Brian Andrews.
                       





      Carried    
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz   (absent)
Darrel will lead a work party to replace the floor in the fuel shed on 17 September.
  b. Parking – Paul Ralph  (absent)
     Nil.
c.  Social –  vacant
A Social Director is still required.  Volunteers are encouraged to step forward.
Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that up to $300 be made available to Barbara Riddy and Don Crocker to purchase a variety of dishes and utensils for the kitchen, the money to come from the Social Fund.  Seconded by Brian Zetts.                                                                Carried
Fly-in Brunch 6 Oct.  Russ Burke and John Craig from the NAC and Mike Hooper from airport management have said they will attend.  Replies from other NAC Directors are awaited.  Tim Cole, COPA BC/Yukon Director will also attend.  Club Executive decided that the Club will provide brunch to these guests free-of-charge.

Halloween Party will be held at 1730 on Saturday, 27 October.  Costumes are encouraged and the food is pot-luck.
d. Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
Moved by Brian Zetts: that a Membership Application from Ralph McMorris be accepted. 
Seconded by Don Crocker                                                                                           Carried

Kevin Nolan's application from August has been dropped, as no funds were remitted, and he has not responded to email.
e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Ken Welte  (absent)
August fuel sales:  21,544 litres.
September fuel sales (to 15 Sept)  12,460 litres

Darrel Schlitz and Ken Welte are continuing with safety repairs to the fuel system

5.        Announcements and Coming Events
NavCanada has made changes to the ICAO Flight Plan Form.  See poster on bulletin board.
6 October – NFC monthly breakfast.  NAC members invited. 
Please advise Ken Welte if you were an air cadet or had a relative who was. He is trying to compile a list of NFC members and relatives who were air cadets.  Weltegroup@gmail.com
Aviation Egress Systems is holding a one-day Egress training session in Victoria on 20 October.  

www.dunkyou.com
AOPA Aviation Summit.  Palm Springs, California.  11-13 October 2012.  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.  Nil
b.
 Bursary.  Drafting of the terms of reference for award of the bursary is in progress. 
7. New Business   
Club Elections.  The November Annual General Meeting will include the election of President, Vice-president, Treasurer, Secretary and 3 Directors (replacing Gordon Heys, 


Mike Wilkey, and Ron Whyte).  Autumn Umanetz and Murray Welte have one year left in their 

term of office.  Prepare to volunteer!       

Moved by Brian Zetts: that John Hubbard be allowed to use the Clubhouse on the afternoon and evening of Saturday 23 February 2013.  Seconded by Frank Benvin.                               Carried
Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that Frank Benvin be allowed to use the Clubhouse on the afternoon and evening of Saturday 20 October.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                   Carried

8.
Next Meeting Date
 21 October 2012
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Frank Benvin: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                                  Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1038.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Murray Welte for a very interesting talk on Guatemala.
    Thanks to the volunteer chefs responsible for providing a tasty burger brunch.
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